PADSTOW TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Leisure, Tourism and Open Spaces Committee meeting held on Tuesday 18 June 2013 at the Council Offices, Unit 5b Trecerus Industrial Estate, Padstow at 7.00 pm

Present: Councillors R Buscombe, A P Flide, R Higman, Mrs A E Symons, Mrs T Walter and C Watson-Smith
In Attendance: Councillor F J Bealing, Councillor I K McKey, Mrs K Pemberton (Town Clerk) and Mr Tim Wotton, DCH 
LTOS2013/01
Election of Chairman: RESOLVED that Councillor C Watson-Smyth be elected as Chairman, whereupon he took the chair.
LTOS2013/02
Apologies: Apologies were received from Councillor D N Vivian
LTOS2013/03
Announcements: None
LTOS2013/04
Declarations of Interest: None
LTOS2013/05
Public Participation: None 
LTOS2013/06
Minutes: Tuesday 2 April 2013: RESOLVED that a) the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 2 April 2013 being the last minutes of the previous Committee be noted and stand unsigned; and b) It be noted that the actions of the meeting held on Tuesday 2 April 2013 were adopted and recommendations approved by Council on Tuesday 23 April 2013.
LTOS2013/07
Clerks Report/Work Programme: Noted for information.  Comment was made that the budget of £1,000 was not required at Empty Purse for a barrier as the matter had been resolved with the use of boulders.  Consideration was given as to whether to recommend reassignment of this budget however, it was felt it be left where it was for the time being and considered at a later date.
LTOS2013/08
Committee Terms of Reference:  It was noted that at the last Council meeting the frequency of meetings was amended from bi-monthly to quarterly.  RESOLVED that no subsequent changes be made to the terms of reference.
LTOS2013/09
Correspondence: PadstowSkatePark.Org: Their letter was discussed.  The Town Clerk advised that they had been written to, by the previous Council, with regards to a meeting between the Chairman, Chairman of Finance (once elected), Town Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer in order to have an informal discussion with the Youth Group and perhaps this could form part of that discussion.  It was considered in order to get things moving on this that was the preferred approach.  Once a Chairman of Finance had been appointed this meeting would be set up.
LTOS2013/10
Padstow Foyer and Core Building:

The Chairman welcomed Tim Wotton from DCH to the meeting and invited him to address the Committee with regards to the Padstow Foyer and Core Building.

Tim Wotton advised he was a Partnership Officer for DCH.  In May 2013, Devon and Cornwall Housing was rebranded as DCH.  It was now an amalgamation of Devon and Cornwall Housing and Penwith Housing Association, along with their specialist companies, Independent Futures and Westco Properties.  

Padstow Foyer

The Foyer had a covenant on it which limited the age of the people that could reside there being between the ages of 16 to 24 years.  DCH has been in discussions with CC and it was likely that this covenant would be lifted.

At present the Foyer was 3 bed-flats with shared living accommodation.

This property had been redundant for some time and DCH were looking at ways to address this issue.  Cornwall Council had been approached initially to no avail.  Therefore, 3 options were being explored; namely:

1) Large local employer; housing people who worked in the area, in particular employing local young people;
2) Support organisations working with people with learning disabilities and autism.  Two had been identified which operated in Cornwall but not in Padstow.  
3) Affordable Housing; the Foyer was posted on Cornwall Homechoice with only 1 person in the whole of Cornwall showing interest. Comment was made that the covenant and shared living accommodation could have contributed to the poor response and that if the covenant was lifted it should be readvertised.  The possibility of conversion was discussed as it was considered that again this would generate much interest.

There was much discussion on the needs of affordable rented housing in Padstow and that despite the poor take up initially the needs of young people in Padstow housing was much needed. Indeed a Housing Survey was undertaken which could evidence this.  Comment was made that if affordable housing was pursued that a covenant be in place to offer it to people from within the parish.
Comment was made that Cornwall Council was looking at the feasibility of older people housing in Padstow being available to young people.  Knowing the outcome of this would be advantageous in then being able to consider what sort of affordable housing to offer i.e. just for single people, couples, couples with children.
RESOLVED that a letter be sent to DCH outlining the Committee’s preference that the Foyer Building be utilised for affordable local housing and that any further progress on this matter Padstow Town Council be duly consulted.

Core Building

Mr Wotton advised on current arrangements, part of the building was utilised by the library.  The remainder had previously been used by the occupants of the Foyer Building.  Subsequently the space had become under used with the main occupier being the local Youth Group on a weekly basis.  DCH would prefer that the space be managed locally in order that it was used to its full potential.  There was much discussion on this, an idea being that a local committee could be formed to run the space and that the space could be better advertised.  More detail was required such as cost to run it and any income it generated before considering the matter further.
RESOLVED that Mr Wotton provide financial detail on running and maintaining the facility and detail of any income.
LTOS2013/11
Updates:

a) Gul Proof Sacks: RESOLVED that the Local Cornwall Councillor, Councillor Buscombe take this matter up with Cornwall Council.

b) RESOLVED that the Town Council fix the steps as detailed in the report.

c) Cemetery: Update noted.
LTOS2013/12
Rock Failure: There was much debate on this matter and, after reviewing a map of the area, it was RESOLVED that the Town Clerk advise that the responsibility was either Cornwall Council’s or Waters Edge Flats.
LTOS2013/13
Plantation: The Town Clerk advised that the Maintenance Team and herself had met with a tree surgeon to discuss works still to be undertaken in the plantation based on the inspection report.  An order was in place for a period of time therefore, the majority of works to address the inspection report would need to be undertaken this winter.  The Town Clerk suggested that she work with the Maintenance Team to draw up a detailed plan, to integrate with the Winter Works Programme, outlining tree works the Maintenance Team could do and any specialised work that would need to be undertaken by a tree surgeon.  At this stage a quote could be obtained for the remainder of the specialised work and undertaken during the winter.  This would then allow for a “blank canvas” in which case the Committee and Maintenance Team could work together to draw up a Plantation Plan and provide advice on what the space could be used for and detailing any planting regime.  RESOLVED that the process as outlined be actioned. 
LTOS2013/14
Grass Cutting Equipment:  The Committee was referred to the agenda report which outlined redundant grass cutting equipment and how best to improve and upgrade equipment.


RESOLVED to recommend to Council that a) the quotation from Masons King, which includes discount and part exchange for a ride on mower totalling £1,950 plus VAT be accepted; b) the quotation from Masons King, which includes discount and part exchange but for 2 mowers (not 3) totalling £425 be accepted; and c) the small mower be sold to a member of the Maintenance Team for £30.
LTOS2013/15
Mobile Skate Park: There was much discussion on this facility which had been offered by the Town Council in previous years.  The Committee had budgeted £2,000 in this regard.  It was noted that the number of sessions that could be offered would be dictated by the budget of £2,000.

RESOLVED that a mobile skate park facility be offered on a Saturday at Padstow School in their car park.  
LTOS2013/16
Tennis Courts, Lawns: a) Request to use Tennis Courts: It was outlined that the use of the tennis courts for tennis coaching had been agreed in previous years.  The Council charged £5 per session.
RESOLVED that the request be granted at £5 per session over the 6 weeks summer holidays.

b) Future Usage/Plans for the Tennis Courts
There was much discussion on how the tennis courts could be improved in order to encourage greater use.  Comment was raised that the idea of a multi-use facility be explored.  This would mean the surface being upgraded in order to provide space for tennis, 5-aside football, basketball etc by providing multi-use would open this space up to a number of different people.  Councillor Flide would liaise with the Town Clerk in this regard.

RESOLVED that further detail and quotations be sourced for a multi-use facility and considered further at a future meeting.

LTOS2013/17
Bandstand Usage: RESOLVED that the use of a gazebo be granted for Harbour/Lifeboat days if there is inclement weather.
LTOS2013/18
Hanging Baskets and Planters: The Town Clerk updated on progress of hanging baskets being provided to businesses who wanted them in the town and the planters.  The Maintenance Team and in particular Bob Perry had progressed this.  Comment was made how lovely the baskets and planters looked and that thanks from the Committee be passed to the Team and Mr Perry, in particular.
LTOS2013/19
It was RESOLVED to exclude the press and public due to the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted.

LTOS2013/20
Padstow Foyer and Core Building: A confidential item on this matter was not required.  It was discussed under minutes number LTOS2013/81.
LTOS2013/21
Insurance Claim: The Committee noted the update by the Town Clerk.
LTOS2013/22
Date of Next Meeting: The date of the next meeting of Tuesday 3 September 2013 at 7.00 pm was noted.

Meeting closed at 8.15 pm.
